OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST 

FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

Coordination Title – 12 IHR 03 North Powerhouse Entrance 1 and 2
COORDINATION DATE- 
May 4, 2012
PROJECT- 
Ice Harbor dam
RESPONSE DATE-  
Responses are requested
Review at FPOM meeting –May 10, 2012
Description of the problem:
  
The north powerhouse fish entrance NFE 2 became wedged into its slot at Ice Harbor. The lifting beam was also found to be bent. Without NFE 2 in proper operation the entrance criteria at the south fish entrance (SFE-1) will also be out of criteria.  Spill has an affect in the immediate powerhouse tailrace and on the ability of the entrance weirs to operate within FPP criteria.  Maintaining a 1' differential between the collection channel, the tail race and with spill has been a challenge with our high tail race, even after putting additional fish pump(s) into service.  The center and south entrances are hydraulically connected to the same fish pump discharge.

The operating project was able to retrieve the beam as the weir lifting chains became unhooked from the beam.  

The split leaf entrance weir is currently on sill (both leafs).  There is significant water flow through the weir opening which is affecting the south entrance water levels.  Operation of an additional pump currently has us in criteria (7 of 8 pumps currently in operation).  The south entrance differential is currently at 1.55 feet and the center differential is at 1.38 feet. However, our fluctuating tailrace can change conditions quickly, and correspondingly our compliance with even other FPP collection channel requirements. 

In order to fix this situation we will need to install a bulkhead to be able to remove NFE 2 from service and place NFE 1 into service until repairs are made to the weir and its picking beam.

Path forward would likely require securing spill and the south shore fish pumps to allow installation of the entrance bulkheads.  With the current spill levels, the operating project is at a High risk of getting a bulkhead stuck during install with the crane still attached and no real way to get it loose.  NFE 1 could be put into service and the failed weir would need to be retrieved using divers after flows recede.  We would need to secure spill, attraction water, and several units to accomplish that dive.
Type of outage required:  
Installation of a bulkhead into the slot is needed to be able to remove NFE 2 from service and place NFE 1 into service until repairs are made to the NFE 2 and its picking beam. 
To perform this work - spill will have to be biased to the north to prevent back eddies into the center powerhouse weir location, while the bulkhead is placed into position.

If this proves not to work, some immediate spill modification will be needed.
Fish auxiliary water pumps must also be shut down at the same time. 
At a later date – after spill – divers could come in to start the retrieval of NFE 2 off of sill.  Turbine Units 5 and 6, and most likely 3 will need to be out of service for the dive.  IHR unit priority is 1,3,4,2,5 and 6

Impact on facility operation:  
Minimal impact, spill adjustment and adult fish pump operation will be out of criteria for 1 hour only.  
NFE 1 will now be used as the north powerhouse entrance weir.
Length of time for repairs:  
Immediately after the spill and auxiliary fish pumps are adjusted, only one (1) hour is needed to place the bulkhead into position.
Time of day for this operation will be in the afternoon.
Expected impacts on fish passage:

At this time there is no impact to fish passage, however as tailwater elevation changes the north powerhouse adult fish entrance and the south entrance may be out of criteria.

Comments from agencies  
FPOM Comments:

12IHR03 North powerhouse entrance 1 and 2.  Plummer explained the MOC.  FPOM did not concur with changing operations for this year.  Meyer suggested there is a structural problem with the gate.  NWW would like CRFM to look at it.  FPOM recommends this go back to FFDRWG for further investigation.

-----Original Message-----
From: Tom Lorz [mailto:lort@critfc.org] 
Sent: Friday, May 04, 2012 1:45 PM
To: Moody, Gregory P NWW
Subject: Re: FPOM Coordination : IHR powerhouse adult entrance (UNCLASSIFIED)

I would look at flow forecast and do which ever day works best, shoot for 10:00ish or so would be ideal.

thanks for the heads up.

tom lorz

critfc

-----Original Message-----
From: Bettin,Scott W (BPA) - KEWR-4 [mailto:swbettin@bpa.gov] 
Sent: Friday, May 04, 2012 1:26 PM
To: Moody, Gregory P NWW
Cc: Mackey, Tammy M NWP; Setter, Ann L NWW; Baus, Douglas M NWD; Wright, Lisa NWD
Subject: RE: FPOM Coordination : IHR powerhouse adult entrance (UNCLASSIFIED)

Choosing a day that we are doing the 45 kcfs during the day and waiting until we have unit 5 back will give you the best conditions. -s  

From: Moody, Gregory P NWW [mailto:Gregory.P.Moody@usace.army.mil] 

Sent: Friday, May 04, 2012 12:05 PM

To: Bettin,Scott W (BPA) - KEWR-4

Cc: Mackey, Tammy M NWP; Setter, Ann L NWW; Baus, Douglas M NWD; Wright, Lisa NWD

Subject: RE: FPOM Coordination : IHR powerhouse adult entrance (UNCLASSIFIED)

Classification: UNCLASSIFIED

Caveats: NONE

Most likely just moving the spill to the north. No change in Q.  Closing off #1 spill bay and #2 RSW to prevent the eddying which will stick the bulkhead in place.

If that doesn't work - a more radical approach. Decrease Q and bias the spill to the north.  

What other choices can be proposed?

Greg

Final results:
Project installed the bulkhead on Wednesday May 9, 2012.
Thank you,
